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About your team 
 
Safer Neighbourhood Teams work with local 
people and partners to identify, tackle and 
solve issues that matter to the community 
where you live. 
 
Making neighbourhoods safer by cutting day 
to day crime and anti-social behaviour is at 
the heart of keeping people in West Mercia 
safe.  Thanks to an investment in mobile 
tablet style computers, these will enable 
officers to spend more time on patrol on the 
street and in neighbourhoods. 
 
Officers will continue to come to people 
when they need them and provide a high 
quality service however you contact us - in 
person (on the street, at community bases 
and at partners and communities together 
[PACT] meetings), on the phone or online. 
 

Where we work 
Bromyard Police Station, New Road, 
Bromyard, Herefordshire, HR7 4AJ. 

Covering: Bromyard Town, Tedstone Wafre, 
Tedstone Delamere, The Downs, Edvin 
Loach, Edwin Ralph, Thornbury, 
Whitbourne, Upper Sapey, Collington, 
Pencombe, Ullingswick, Risbury, Stoke 
Prior, Docklow, Bredenbury, Hatfield, 
Hampton Charles, Bodenham, Hope under 
Dinmore, Felton, Stoke Lacy, Munderfield, 
Acton Green, Linley Green, Bringsty 
Common, Ocle Pychard, Burley Gate, Little 
Cowarne. 

 

 

Get in touch 

 101 to talk to your local SNT or report a 

crime 

Bromyard.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

 www.westmercia.police.uk 

  / @NHfdShireCops 

Only call 999 in an emergency, when a 
crime is in progress or life is in danger. 

 

Your team 
 

Police Constable John Meek 1950 
PCSO Steph Annette 6440 

PCSO Sue Berrett 6439 
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For August 2017 
 

You said your priority was: Anti-social behaviour involving youths in and around Bromyard 

We undertake to: • High Visibility patrols 

• Request the community keep reporting 

• Deal Robustly with youths involved 

• Prosecute for any offences noted 

 
Reports of youths hanging 
around the back of the 
Schallenge, near to the 
church 
 
Reports of criminal damage 
by youths to a memorial 
tree in the Public Hall  
 
Reports of youngsters 
riding on scrambler bikes in 
and around the Players 
 
 
 

 
No descriptions of the males in questions and even before the 
informant had finished the call to police, the males had dispersed. 
Please continue to call us and let us know what is going on and 
we will continue to patrol the area. 
 
Offenders were captured by CCTV causing the damage. One 
male was identified as being responsible and has been dealt with 
by police accordingly.  
 
Pictures have been sent to us in regards to this and we are 
currently looking into the matter. Please continue to call in on 101 
and report if you see these bikes. 

 
Rural Watch Newsletter 

Good Afternoon folks, 

The yearly Nozstock event was held last weekend and on the whole the ‘nossers’ were very 
well behaved with only a few incidents being reported. A few arrests were made by police, one 
for possession of drugs, one for breach of the peace, one through drink/drug driving and there 
were also couple of motoring offences too. Considering there were well over four thousand 
people attending I would say that is was a great success! Congratulations to Pete and all those 
that have worked so hard to organise the event.  

 

 



Dates for your diary: 

Thursday 3rd August 2017 1830-1930 Bromyard Youth Group, presentation on personal 
safety over the summer holidays. 

Pcso Annette will be giving a brief talk on personal safety for youngsters at the Bromyard Youth 
Club, if you have any concerns, bring your 11-16 year old along to the group which is at QE 
School. 

Saturday 19th August 2017, 1400hrs-1600hrs Horse Tack marking event, Countrywide 
Stores, Bromyard.  

Pcso Annette will be attending the store to offer FREE horse tack marking for saddles etc or to 
discuss any concerns or local policing queries you may have, just pop along on the day. 

Wednesday 23rd August 2017 1030hrs -1200noon at The Hope centre, Bromyard 

Pcso Berrett will be in attendance with the police car for the Hope community event, so pop 
along if you want to see the inside of the police car the right way ☺ 

Incidents of note 

Two attempted thefts have been reported in the Tedstone Wafre/Delamere area over the last 
couple of days whereby offenders have tried to access garages and work units. 0090-S-270717 
refers to an incident in Rowden whereby a shed was broken into and tools and garden 
equipment stolen from within. 0176-S-050717 Trailer, power washer, battery and battery 
charger were all stolen during a theft from an open fronted barn in Thornbury. 

Please be vigilant whilst out and about, lock all garden equipment away and report anything 
suspicious on 101. If you have a property marker, please make sure you mark your items, if you 
would like a FREE marker pen, please give me a shout.  

0154-S-220717 A vehicle parked in Bromyard has had the tools and equipment stolen from 
within. The locks to the van had NOT been damaged, thieves had used a specialised tool to 
open the standard van locks. If you do leave tools in your vehicle, it is worth investing in an 
armoured style lock like this: 

  

0696-S-140717 An unusual one, a spare wheel has been stolen from underneath a Land Rover. 
It is not known exactly where the offence occurred, but please keep an eye on yours if you have 
one! 

0390-S-110717 Further to my last briefing an honesty box was stolen from a driveway in Boat 
Lane, Whitbourne. Please empty them at regular intervals. 

0247-S-040717 Theft of diesel/fuel from a property in Ocle Pychard. Due to the location, nothing 
was seen or heard. 



Scams  

This was sent in from a rural watch member who spotted the scam email straight away. If you 
are not expecting any company contact/emails, delete it! 

Dear  

Your password was entered incorrectly more than 5 times. 

Because of that , our security team had to suspend your accounts and all the funds inside. 

Your account access and the hold on your funds will be released as soon as you verify your 

information.Review Your Account Activity 

We are sorry for this inconvenience but this is a security measure which we must apply to 

ensure your account safety.  

If you have already confirmed your information then please disregard this message 

Thanks for choosing Paypal  
The Paypal Security Team 

Copyright © 1999 - 2017 PayPal. All rights reserved. 

Coming up….. 

In September, I will be hosting a couple of cyber safety/cyber crime presentations to help 
promote all ages keeping themselves safe online with basic knowledge. The first sessions will 
be held in Whitbourne Village Hall for local residents with the future aim of bringing the 
presentation to any other community that would benefit. If you would like any further 
information, please don’t hesitate to contact me. The dates in Whitbourne are:  
Wednesday 13th September 1800-2000hrs, Thursday 21st September 1030-1230hrs, Saturday 
30th September 1400-1600hrs 

Right that’s it for now folks, remember don’t make it easy for thieves, keep it locked.  

Kind regards,  

Steph 

PCSO Steph Annette 6440 

Bromyard Safer Neighbourhood Team 

 


